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Dear Speaker Won Pat:

Hafa Adai! Transmitted herewith please find Bill No. 83(COR) "AN ACT TO
APPROPRIATE FIVE HUNDRED THOUSAND DOLLARS ($500,000) FROM THE
TOURIST ATTRACTION FUND TO THE GUAM COCONUT RHINOCEROS BEETLE
ERADICATION PROGRAM" which I have vetoed.

Guam's natural beauty must be preserved. This fact is beyond contestation and I therefore take
no pleasure in vetoing Bill No. 83. Like you, I understand the frail nature of our tourism sector
and the indispensable role our natural heritage plays in that industry. Yet, our Government faces
a myriad of critical fiscal challenges; challenges which force us to limit our financial obligations
to those programs which have a viable and available funding source.

Unfortunately, Bill No 83 's funding source, the Tourism Attraction Fund, is projected to
experience a shortfall of nine hundred seventy five thousand dollars this fiscal year, because
signing this Act would appropriate monies that do not exist, I am vetoing this measure and
seeking a viable method to fund its intent.

Today, my office sent a letter to Senator Daniel Inoue, Chairman of the Senate Committee on
Appropriations, seeking his assistance in funding this program via Congressional appropriation

As you may know, Senator Inoue's assistance was vital in funding our efforts against the brown
tree snake, as the presence of harmful invasive species on Guam could invariably affect
Hawaiian soil.
















